Subject:

FW: fao Terl Bryant

From: Ian Widdows [mailto:IWiddows@giles.lincs.sch.uk]

Sent: 23 May 2012 21:43

To: publicrelations@lincolnshire.gov.uk; Catherine Wilman

Subject: fao Terl Bryant

This is an email sent to Debbie Barnes (copies to Andy Breckon and Meredith Teasdale) last week:

Dear Mrs Barnes,

I write to request a meeting to discuss the Admissions Policy being employed by Boston Grammar School Federation. I have it on good authority that there will be students admitted to those schools for September 2012 who have failed to meet the standard required by the Lincolnshire Grammar Schools Consortium. This, with a changing demographic, will have an extremely damaging impact on neighbouring schools as well as potentially bringing about a very serious erosion in the reputation of selective education in this area. I would add that it could be questioned whether this policy is entirely ethical. Surely we should all be looking to provide places for students in schools which suit their ability and therefore allow them the best chances to thrive.

It could be argued that the current LCC transport policy simply supports this practice - potentially providing free transport for students to a grammar school irrespective of whether they should have gained a place there. It is also important to remember that both BGS and BHS are still, for the time being, LA Maintained Schools.

I feel strongly that, unless something is done about this matter urgently, this practice will be repeated in the coming years, severely damaging not only other local schools but the very principles of selective education in the county.

I have discussed this matter with Andrew Fulbrook (Headteacher at William Lovell CoE School) and Stephen Johnson (Headteacher at Kirton Middlecott School) and we would like to meet with you to discuss our concerns if that is possible.

I look forward to hearing from you.

Kind regards,

lan Widdows
Deputy Headteacher
Giles Academy
Old Leake
Boston
Lincolnshire
PE22 9LD

Tel: (01205 870 693)"

Note: We are a Microsoft Office site. Our base version is 2003. Please make sure that files you send can be read in this format. Any form of reproduction, dissemination, copying, disclosure, modification, distribution and/or publication of this e-mail is strictly prohibited save unless expressly authorised by the sender. The information contained in this message is intended for the named